
Report on Observance of National Voters' Day 2024

The Department of Political Science and the Electoral Literacy Club, with support from the Internal Quality 
Assurance Cell  (IQAC) of  Raidighi  College,  organized a  program to  observe  National  Voters'  Day on 
January 25, 2024. The event aimed to promote awareness about the significance of voting and encourage 
active participation in the democratic process.

The program commenced with an introductory address highlighting the history and importance of National 
Voters' Day, which commemorates the foundation of the Election Commission of India. Faculty members 
from the Department of Political Science emphasized the pivotal role of informed and responsible voting in 
strengthening democracy.

The event included interactive sessions, presentations, and a pledge-taking ceremony where students and 
participants reaffirmed their commitment to exercising their voting rights responsibly. Additionally, a quiz 
competition  on  electoral  processes  and  democracy  was  conducted  to  engage  students  and  test  their 
knowledge about the electoral system in India.

The  initiative  provided  a  platform  to  educate  first-time  voters  about  the  registration  process  and  the 
importance  of  their  participation  in  elections.  Information  booths  were  set  up  to  guide  students  and 
community members on how to enroll in the electoral rolls and update their voter details.

The event concluded with a vote of thanks, acknowledging the efforts of the organizers, participants, and 
supporters  in  making  the  observance  a  success.  The  program  successfully  instilled  a  sense  of  civic  
responsibility among the attendees and underscored the significance of active citizenship in a democracy.

The collaborative efforts of the Political  Science Department,  Electoral  Literacy Club, and IQAC were 
instrumental in making the National Voters' Day celebration a meaningful and impactful event.


